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	Dear Reader

Please find enclosed the latest article from the Insolvency Service: 
In this issue:
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Article 38
Economic Crime and Corporate Transparency Bill – Companies House reforms



038) Economic Crime and Corporate Transparency Bill – Companies House reforms

The Economic Crime and Corporate Transparency Bill is currently making its way through Parliament. This Bill builds on the Economic Crime (Transparency and Enforcement) Act 2022, which introduced the new Register of Overseas Entities on 1 August 2022. 

The Bill will introduce large-scale changes to Companies House and will fundamentally change its role and purpose. 

The measures in the Bill include: 

· introducing identity verification for all new and existing registered company directors, people with significant control, and those who file on behalf of companies,

· broadening the registrar’s powers so that they can become a more active gatekeeper over company creation and a custodian of more reliable data,

· improving the financial information on the register so that the register is more reliable and accurate, reflects the latest advancements in digital technology, and enables better business decisions,

· providing Companies House with more effective investigation and enforcement powers, and introducing better cross-checking of data with other public and private sector bodies,

· enhancing the protection of personal information provided to Companies House to protect individuals from fraud and other harms.

In advance of the Bill passing into law (which is hoped for in spring 2023) Companies House is publishing a series of blog posts to explore the Bill in detail and to give notice about the changes that customers and stakeholders can expect. 

Two blog posts have been published so far: 

· Turning policy into legislation: the passage of the Economic Crime and Corporate Transparency Bill
· What Companies House will look like in the future
Companies House is also encouraging customers and stakeholders to sign up for its newsletters to hear all the latest updates. You can visit news updates subscription page, and/or email stakeholderengagement@companieshouse.gov.uk if you’d like to sign up for Companies House stakeholder newsletter.

When the Bill is enacted, Companies House will publish a central hub of enabling customers and stakeholders to find the latest information relevant to them in order to take the necessary action. 

Companies House will share the link to the campaign site in its newsletters and on its social channels once it is live.  You are asked to keep up to date with those channels over the coming months.
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